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September 29, 2009 
 
 
National Capital Planning Commission 
Office of the Secretariat 
401 9th Street, NW 
Suite 500-North 
Washington, DC  20004 
 
 Re: October 1, 2009 meeting 
  Plan to Restore the District of Columbia War Memorial 
 
Members of the Commission: 
 
 I am pleased to submit these comments on the “Restore the District of Columbia War 
Memorial” plan, PMIS #150359, to be considered at the Commission’s October 1, 2009 meeting, 
on behalf of the World War I Memorial Foundation. 
 
 The Foundation was formed as a non-profit organization in August 2008 to raise funds 
for the restoration of the DC War Memorial, and to advocate for re-dedication of that site as a 
“National and District of Columbia World War I Memorial” in conjunction with the approaching 
centennial of the war (2014-2018). 
 
 We are very gratified that the Park Service, by allocating $7.3 million of funds under the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act to restoration of the Memorial, has fulfilled the first 
part of our mission.  We further commend the Park Service for its sensitivity to the historic and 
cultural value of the memorial. 
 
 The other part of our mission, as noted, is to secure Congressional authorization to re-
dedicate the site as a national war memorial.  The DC War Memorial of course stood alone when 
it was dedicated in 1931; today it stands in a de facto “war memorial park” along with the 
Vietnam, Korea and World War II memorials.  Yet alone among the four great conflicts this 
country fought in during the 20th century, there is no truly national memorial to those Americans 
who served during World War I.  
 
 Regardless of whether Congress acts on our initiative, we urge the Park Service, in 
implementing its restoration plan, to accord the DC War Memorial a prominence that is 
equivalent to the neighboring memorials.  World War I was, ironically, called the “war to end all 
wars,” yet it led directly to World War II, and indirectly to the Korea and Vietnam wars, while 
its after-effects can still be seen in the ongoing conflicts in Iraq, Israel/Palestine, and the former 
Yugoslavia.  More American soldiers died during World War I than in Vietnam and Korea 
combined.  The history of those wars, and of world history since, cannot be told without an 
understanding of World War I. 
 






